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January 2024
Background information
The Lothian Care Academy has been commissioned by the four Local Authorities in Lothian, Integration Boards and NHS Lothian. 
Vision for the NHS Lothian Care Academy:
The Lothian Care Academy will deliver high-quality learning by working together with key stakeholders to create a consistent, safe, and best value training offer within Health and Social Care which will attract, develop, and support staff through their care sector roles.
Over the next few years, the Lothian Care Academy will provide advice, support and opportunities for staff to develop their knowledge and understanding in their roles and will look to make it easier for staff to join the care sector and transition between roles in Health and Social Care. 
What has happened so far?
We are committed to providing regular updates through our newsletter to keep you informed. From October to January we have:
· Rolled out our Understanding and Responding to the Needs of People Living with Dementia training to over 75 staff in Lothian. Dates are still able to book online – use the QR code below!
· Delivered a retention event for managers in Lothian, following the CHURN study conducted by Napier University. 
· Began scoping an induction programme for staff in Edinburgh (currently at the pilot stage)
· Continued to roll out stoma care, mentoring, dementia, and audiology training
· Worked alongside partners to evidence our impact and benefits for staff and residents across Lothian
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Career Pathways launched!
The Lothian Care Academy has worked with several stakeholders to develop the Lothian Career Pathways webpage. We hope this resource is useful for career development conversations and will be communicating with managers with more information on how to best use this online resource. 

This resource has also been developed for prospective staff, outlining the fantastic career development opportunities available within health and social care. 
We will be working on this further in 2024, looking at how we can practically support staff further to develop in their careers. 
If you have any feedback on the webpage, please contact Loth.CareAcademy@nhslothian.scot.nhs.uk 
Changes to Anticipatory Care Planning
You might have seen the Scottish Government update announcing the name change from Anticipatory Care Planning (ACP) to Future Care Planning. Although the name has been changed, the principles remain the same - focusing on providing people with person-centered, coordinated care, focusing on goals and preferences, whilst offering opportunities to consider realistic treatment and care options.  
The Lothian Care Academy will work to update all ACP documents to reflect this change in the coming weeks and will communicate when new resources are ready. 

[image: ]Keep in touch with us and what we are doing!
Website: Lothian Care Academy News, Updates & Newsletters – Care Homes (nhslothian.scot)
Email : Loth.CareAcademy@nhslothian.scot.nhs.uk
X (Twitter) : @LothCareAcademy 
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